
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Chris Bickley' <cbickley@lowcountrycog.org>
CC: mthompson@lowcountrycog.org <mthompson@lowcountrycog.org>

Date: 11/14/2013 7:42:33 AM
Subject: RE: Thursday Aging meeting

Chris,

Because we are discussing staffing for the COG, I do think you need to be present. If you would like to reschedule, 
that is not a problem.

Thanks.

Tony

From: Chris Bickley [mailto:cbickley@lowcountrycog.org]
Sent: Wednesday, November 13, 2013 4:24 PM
To: Kester, Tony
Cc: Marvile Thompson; Sherry Smith
Subject: Thursday Aging meeting

Tony-
I am aware of the Aging financial questions Marvile and Sherry are scheduled to meet with you about tomorrow and 
don't think I need to be present. They have my full confidence representing the COG/PSA in this matter.
Thanks,
Chris Bickley
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